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The Ups Club & pH Bar

Annual General Meeting 2011
Minutes

Date of meeting: 16th June 2011
Time: 5.30pm

Venue: Downs Hall

Attendees: See signature sheet in records
Nathan Brown introduced himself as current Chairman.

Minute taker: Penny Flohr
1. Apologies were received from Nicola Bixby, Denise Knapp and Barbara Harrington.
2. Minutes of AGM 2010; accepted.
3. Matters arising from AGM 2010 – none.
4. Chairpersons report & Future of The Club; Nathan Brown
· The open Day in May was a success.  It raised awareness of the Club and what’s on offer for the staff and students. 
· Nathan has met with David Probert (RMH) and Cathy Scivier (ICR).  There were assurances that The Club is safe.  There are no plans for the site within the next 10 years.  The Club and pool are classed as amenity land so any future plans for development would mean replacing with an amenity facility on that site.  
· The tennis court is still part of The Club and will be returned after all the building work is complete and there is no longer a need for this as parking.
· Nathan reported that wireless broadband had been installed in The Club.  This has been a popular addition.
· The water fountain will soon be in the foyer.  We are waiting for a powerpoint to be installed.  This is due to be done shortly.
· Nathan mentioned that the committee were discussing options of how to improve the outdoor space due to the loss of the green.  Possibility of decking and plants but a budget needed to be set.
· Nathan informed the members that Les Morrels had recently passed away.  Les Morrels and his wife had been active members of The Club for approximately 40 years.  The Ups Club have sent a card with our sympathies.  The funeral will take place at 10am on Friday the 17th of June at All Saints Benhillton.

5. Treasurers report; Young Lee

· There has been a turnover of approx £25K within the last year.  Pool membership has increased adding to funds, however, other costs have gone up.  Our cleaning costs increased by 3 fold for a short period last year.  The hours have subsequently been reduced to lessen the cost. 
· We had a deficit of £3K.
· The year ended with £45K in the bank.  The plan is to keep this a stable as possible in case we have a further loss of income in the future.
· A copy of the accounts is available to view.

6.   pH Bar report; Amin Miraz
· The pH Bar has done well even with the loss of the green.  Supported various events over the year ICR / RMH birthdays, team events, Xmas parties, viva’s which all helped with the profits.
· The pH bar management and committee would like to thank all the volunteers and those who help in the Club who make it possible to keep the bar open.
· A copy of the accounts is available to view.

7. Special Members’ report
The Squash club is fine.  They are looking into an online booking system.

8. Future of The Club; see Chairpersons report.

9. Election of auditors

It was proposed that the same auditors are retained – Wellden Turnbull LLP. It was explained that Wellden Turnbull LLP had conducted a limited audit which was sufficient for our needs. The Current audit costs in the region of £1000 / £1500. 

10. Committee

The following positions are vacant: Membership Secretary, Pool rep and Notice Board rep.
11. Any other business

Nathan presented Gill Chesney with the Kindle.
Meeting closed at 5.50pm
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